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To: Toronto and East York Community Council   June 10, 2017. 
Re: TE25.108 
Bringing Laneway Suites to the Toronto and East York District 
Dear Councillors: 
 
While Harbord Village Residents’ Association agrees with need to create affordable housing, we 
do not support the adoption of this motion. 
 
Rear yard or laneway housing is presently not permitted in the City. It represents a major 
change in acceptable development. It should only be proceeded with after highly detailed and 
sensitive studies of the various neighbourhoods in the City. 
 
Our catchment is Bloor/College/Spadina and Bathurst Streets. We are a densely-packed two 
and a half storey Victorian community, built on narrow lots. We are home to 25 lanes and a 
Green Master Plan project for greening and climate change remediation, including stormwater 
abatement, planting green corridors and recovering City boulevard flanks to soft landscaping. 
 
We were well aware of the laneway initiative, through press coverage and having watched our 
neighbor, Huron Sussex, agree to three pilot sites and through development proposals in our 
neighbourhood. 
 
After meeting with the proponents, we decided to conduct our own study of the practicality of 
laneway housing in Harbord Village. This is attached. 
 
Rather than a destination, we see this motion as a start. The housing element of a broadly 
based laneway study has begun. What else might we do to make best use of property? 
We urge the Councillors to mandate a Laneway Master Plan study, under the aegis of the 
Planning Department, Urban Design and other pertinent departments, similar to the work of 
TOCore. It should address a different question: what unlocked promise is in our lanes beyond 
housing, how can we create a planning regime to better prepare our Neighbourhoods for 
Climate Change and green challenges, for social meeting places, for places of rest and 
sanctuary, places for children to learn to ride a bike.  
 
With thanks, 
 
Sue Dexter for Carolee Orme and Rory Gus Sinclair 
Harbord Village Planning and Development Committee. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 






